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July 14, 2015 

 

 

JerryNettleton 

Twentymile Coal, LLC 

29515 Routt County Road No. 27 

Oak Creek, CO80467 

 

 

Re: Foidel Creek Mine (Permit No. C-1982-056) 

 Permit Revision Application No. 11 (PR-11) 

 Permit Revision for Development and Mining of the Wolf Creek Reserve 
 

 

Dear Mr. Nettleton: 

 

We have received your application to revise your permit to conduct coal mining in Colorado.  Our 

initial review indicates that all preliminary items required by Rule 2.08.4(5) have not been 

submitted.  Thus, your application is incomplete for the purposes of filing as of July 14, 2015. 

 

Please address the following items: 

 

1.) The Summary of Revisions/Additions table indicates that a new exhibit; Exhibit 7K – Wolf 

Creek Reserve Subsidence Evaluation, is to be included with PR11.  This exhibit was not submitted 

with PR11.  Please submit this exhibit.  

 

2.) The Summary of Revisions/Additions table indicates that Exhibit 53 – Wolf Creek Reserve 

Geologic and Mine Plan Information is to be revised with PR11.  A coversheet for this exhibit was 

included with the submittal but revised pages were not included.  Please clarify if this exhibit is to 

be revised with PR11; if so please submit the revised pages.  

 

3.) Section 2.04.4 of the permit was not updated to address the requirements of Rule 2.04.4 

regarding the proposed increase of 150 acres of affected area associated with mining in the Wolf 

Creek Reserve.  Please update this section of the permit with the information required from Rule 

2.04.4.   

 



 

 

 

4.) The public notice submitted with the application indicates the ownership, precise location and 

boundaries of lands within the Permit are identified on pages “2.03-13 through 2.08-18…”.  Please 

correct this to read “2.03-13 through 2.03-18”.   

 

In accordance with Rule 2.07.3(1), you have the opportunity to amend, review, or otherwise make 

your application complete. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

JaredL. Ebert 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Jared.ebert@state.co.us 
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